
  

 

Feb. 27, 2025 
 
Studies Subcommittee 
Eepsita Priye, Studies Subcommittee Chair 
Doug Tucker, WECC Senior Staff Engineer 
Western Electricity Coordinating Council 
155 North 400 West, Suite 200 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84103 
 
RE: 2025 Annual Progress Report 

The following information is provided as Platte River Power Authority’s 2025 Annual Progress Report 
for budgeted projects in the 10-Year Planning Horizon in accordance with the WECC Progress Report 
Policies and Procedures.  
 
Generation Facilities (200 MW or Greater) 
None. 
 
New/Upgraded Transmission Facilities (200 kV or greater) 
None. 
 
Any other facilities below listed thresholds that may have significant impact on the reliability of 
the Western Interconnection 
None.  
 
New requests for Waiver of “Significant Impact” Status  
None. 
 
The previously listed (and Granted Waiver Status) transmission project Severance Substation Solar 
Project was completed in Q4 2024 and energized in January 2025.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (970) 229-5248 or hansonm@prpa.org.  
 
Thank you,  

 
Mitch Hanson 
Planning Engineer 
Platte River Power Authority  
 
cc:  Gilbert Flores, PSCO 
 Jon Fidrych, TSGT 
 Mike Korhonen, WAPA-RMR 
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